

From: [Fisher, Sandi](#)
To: [Cooley, Hilary](#); [Probert, Cheryl -FS](#); [Mark, Chuck -FS](#); [Beverlin, Steven K -FS](#); [lydia.allen](#); [Upton, Carolyn -FS](#); [Anderson, Matthew D -FS](#); [Bush, Jodi](#); [Conard, Ben](#); [Fortin-Noreus, Jennifer K](#); [Swanson, Christopher](#); [Berglund, Laura G](#)
Cc: [Savage, Christopher S -FS](#); [Jackson, Scott -FS](#); [Jacobson, Lee -FS](#)
Subject: FOR REVIEW: Draft "May be Present" Protocol
Date: Friday, May 22, 2020 1:08:43 PM
Attachments: [image001.png](#)
[image002.png](#)
[image003.png](#)
[image004.png](#)
[image005.png](#)
[image006.png](#)
[image007.png](#)
[20200520 Draft protocol for grizzly bear may be present Maps.docx](#)

Greetings all. As you know, the Service has been working to produce a consistent and transparent protocol for "may be present" mapping which will inform Endangered Species Act section 7 consultation with action agencies. We are sharing this draft with you in advance of our meeting on June 5th in order get your input. We'll also be sharing with the State agencies, as we'll be looking for engagement and early input from stakeholders as well.

If you have any questions before our June meeting, please let me know.

I hope you all have a great weekend.

Be well,

~S~

Sandi Fisher (she/her)
Acting Deputy State Supervisor
Idaho Fish and Wildlife Office
4425 Burley Drive, Suite A
Chubbuck, Idaho 83202
208-237-6975 x 102 (O)
208-241-8043 (C)

From: Cooley, Hilary <hilary_cooley@fws.gov>
Sent: Monday, May 18, 2020 10:25 AM
To: Probert, Cheryl -FS <cheryl.probert@usda.gov>; Mark, Chuck -FS <chuck.mark@usda.gov>; Beverlin, Steven K -FS <steven.beverlin@usda.gov>; lydia.allen <lydia.allen@usda.gov>; Upton, Carolyn -FS <carolyn.upton@usda.gov>; Anderson, Matthew D -FS <matthew.anderson3@usda.gov>; Bush, Jodi <jodi_bush@fws.gov>; Conard, Ben <ben_conard@fws.gov>; Fortin-Noreus, Jennifer K <jennifer_fortin-noreus@fws.gov>; Swanson, Christopher <christopher_swanson@fws.gov>; Fisher, Sandi <sandi_fisher@fws.gov>; Berglund, Laura G <laura_berglund@fws.gov>
Cc: Savage, Christopher S -FS <christopher.savage@usda.gov>; Jackson, Scott -FS <scott.jackson@usda.gov>; Jacobson, Lee -FS <lee.jacobson@usda.gov>
Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] RE: Bitterroot Ecosystem Discussions

Hi everyone,

I attached a draft agenda for our discussion on June 5. Please let me know if there are suggestions or additions.

I'm also thinking of hosting the call on Microsoft Teams. Please let me know if that presents a problem for anyone.

Thanks,
Hilary

From: Cooley, Hilary <hilary_cooley@fws.gov>

Sent: Thursday, April 30, 2020 11:48 AM

To: Probert, Cheryl -FS <cheryl.probert@usda.gov>; Mark, Chuck -FS <chuck.mark@usda.gov>; Beverlin, Steven K -FS <steven.beverlin@usda.gov>; Allen, Lydia R -FS <lydia.allen@usda.gov>; Upton, Carolyn -FS <carolyn.upton@usda.gov>; Anderson, Matthew D -FS <matthew.anderson3@usda.gov>; Bush, Jodi <jodi_bush@fws.gov>; Conard, Ben <ben_conard@fws.gov>; Fortin-Noreus, Jennifer K <jennifer_fortin-noreus@fws.gov>; Swanson, Christopher <christopher_swanson@fws.gov>; Fisher, Sandi <sandi_fisher@fws.gov>; Berglund, Laura G <laura_berglund@fws.gov>

Cc: Savage, Christopher S -FS <christopher.savage@usda.gov>; Jackson, Scott -FS <scott.jackson@usda.gov>; Jacobson, Lee -FS <lee.jacobson@usda.gov>

Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] RE: Bitterroot Ecosystem Discussions

When: Friday, June 5, 2020 10:00 AM-12:00 PM.

Where:

From: Cooley, Hilary <hilary_cooley@fws.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, April 28, 2020 7:45:07 PM

To: Probert, Cheryl -FS <cheryl.probert@usda.gov>; Mark, Chuck -FS <chuck.mark@usda.gov>; Beverlin, Steven K -FS <steven.beverlin@usda.gov>; Allen, Lydia R -FS <lydia.allen@usda.gov>; Upton, Carolyn -FS <carolyn.upton@usda.gov>; Anderson, Matthew D -FS <matthew.anderson3@usda.gov>; Bush, Jodi <jodi_bush@fws.gov>; Conard, Ben <ben_conard@fws.gov>; Fortin-Noreus, Jennifer K <jennifer_fortin-noreus@fws.gov>; Swanson, Christopher <christopher_swanson@fws.gov>; Fisher, Sandi <sandi_fisher@fws.gov>; Berglund, Laura G <laura_berglund@fws.gov>

Cc: Savage, Christopher S -FS <christopher.savage@usda.gov>; Jackson, Scott -FS <scott.jackson@usda.gov>; Jacobson, Lee -FS <lee.jacobson@usda.gov>

Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] RE: Bitterroot Ecosystem Discussions

Thanks for the responses. It sounds like Friday, June 5 works the best for most people, so let's plan on that.

Please reserve June 5 10am-12pm for a video/conference call to continue these discussions. I will send draft agenda topics shortly.

Let me know if you have any concerns,
Hilary

From: Cooley, Hilary <hilary_cooley@fws.gov>

Sent: Monday, April 27, 2020 8:37 AM

To: Probert, Cheryl -FS <cheryl.probert@usda.gov>; Mark, Chuck -FS <chuck.mark@usda.gov>; Beverlin, Steven K -FS <steven.beverlin@usda.gov>; Allen, Lydia R -FS <lydia.allen@usda.gov>; Upton, Carolyn -FS <carolyn.upton@usda.gov>; Anderson, Matthew D -FS <matthew.anderson3@usda.gov>; Bush, Jodi <jodi_bush@fws.gov>; Conard, Ben <ben_conard@fws.gov>; Fortin-Noreus, Jennifer K <jennifer_fortin-noreus@fws.gov>; Swanson, Christopher <christopher_swanson@fws.gov>; Fisher, Sandi <sandi_fisher@fws.gov>; Berglund, Laura G <laura_berglund@fws.gov>

Cc: Savage, Christopher S -FS <christopher.savage@usda.gov>; Jackson, Scott -FS <scott.jackson@usda.gov>; Jacobson, Lee -FS <lee.jacobson@usda.gov>

Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] RE: Bitterroot Ecosystem Discussions

I've heard back from a few folks, and it sounds like the 1st week of June will work, so I'd like to get the day and time on our calendars before they fill up.

Please let me know if you are available for a call on either of these days/times:

Tuesday, June 2: 1:00-3:00

Thursday, June 4: 1:00-3:00

Thank you!

Hilary

From: Probert, Cheryl -FS <cheryl.probert@usda.gov>

Sent: Friday, April 24, 2020 1:59 PM

To: Mark, Chuck -FS <chuck.mark@usda.gov>; Cooley, Hilary <hilary_cooley@fws.gov>; Beverlin, Steven K -FS <steven.beverlin@usda.gov>; Allen, Lydia R -FS <lydia.allen@usda.gov>; Upton, Carolyn -FS <carolyn.upton@usda.gov>; Anderson, Matthew D -FS <matthew.anderson3@usda.gov>; Bush, Jodi <jodi_bush@fws.gov>; Conard, Ben <ben_conard@fws.gov>; Fortin-Noreus, Jennifer K <jennifer_fortin-noreus@fws.gov>; Swanson, Christopher <christopher_swanson@fws.gov>; Fisher, Sandi <sandi_fisher@fws.gov>; Berglund, Laura G <laura_berglund@fws.gov>

Cc: Savage, Christopher S -FS <christopher.savage@usda.gov>; Jackson, Scott -FS <scott.jackson@usda.gov>; Jacobson, Lee -FS <lee.jacobson@usda.gov>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] RE: Bitterroot Ecosystem Discussions

Same. We will have lots of updates from the NPC neck of the woods to share also. Cp



Cheryl F. Probert
Forest Supervisor

Forest Service
Nez Perce-Clearwater National Forests

p: 208-935-4265

c: 208-451-3413
cheryl.probert@usda.gov

903 3rd Street
Kamiah, ID 83536
www.fs.fed.us



Caring for the land and serving people

From: Mark, Chuck -FS <chuck.mark@usda.gov>

Sent: Friday, April 24, 2020 11:24 AM

To: Cooley, Hilary <hilary_cooley@fws.gov>; Beverlin, Steven K -FS <steven.beverlin@usda.gov>; Allen, Lydia R -FS <lydia.allen@usda.gov>; Probert, Cheryl -FS <cheryl.probert@usda.gov>; Upton, Carolyn -FS <carolyn.upton@usda.gov>; Anderson, Matthew D -FS <matthew.anderson3@usda.gov>; Jodi_Bush@fws.gov; ben_conard@fws.gov; Fortin-Noreus, Jennifer K <jennifer_fortin-noreus@fws.gov>; Swanson, Christopher <christopher_swanson@fws.gov>; Fisher, Sandi <sandi_fisher@fws.gov>; Berglund, Laura G <laura_berglund@fws.gov>

Cc: Savage, Christopher S -FS <christopher.savage@usda.gov>; Jackson, Scott -FS <scott.jackson@usda.gov>; Jacobson, Lee -FS <lee.jacobson@usda.gov>

Subject: RE: Bitterroot Ecosystem Discussions

I'm available for now. Chuck.



Charles A. Mark, CF
Forest Supervisor

Forest Service
Salmon-Challis National Forest

p: 208-756-5111
c: 208-303-8100
f: 208-756-5151
chuck.mark@usda.gov

1206 South Challis Street
Salmon, ID 83467
www.fs.fed.us



Caring for the land and serving people

From: Cooley, Hilary [mailto:hilary_cooley@fws.gov]

Sent: Thursday, April 23, 2020 9:56 AM

To: Beverlin, Steven K -FS <steven.beverlin@usda.gov>; Mark, Chuck -FS <chuck.mark@usda.gov>; Allen, Lydia R -FS <lydia.allen@usda.gov>; Probert, Cheryl -FS <cheryl.probert@usda.gov>; Upton, Carolyn -FS <carolyn.upton@usda.gov>; Anderson, Matthew D -FS <matthew.anderson3@usda.gov>; Jodi_Bush@fws.gov; ben_conard@fws.gov; Fortin-Noreus, Jennifer K <jennifer_fortin-noreus@fws.gov>; Swanson, Christopher <christopher_swanson@fws.gov>; Fisher, Sandi <sandi_fisher@fws.gov>; Berglund, Laura G <laura_berglund@fws.gov>

Cc: Savage, Christopher S -FS <christopher.savage@usda.gov>; Jackson, Scott -FS <scott.jackson@usda.gov>; Jacobson, Lee -FS <lee.jacobson@usda.gov>

Subject: Re: Bitterroot Ecosystem Discussions

Hi everyone,

We wanted to follow up with you on our conversation from the USFS-FWS Bitterroot grizzly bear meeting in January. At that meeting, we identified several needs. We'd like to get back together to follow up on some of those, including the May Be Present Map, Relocation Sites, Communications Plan, and Food Storage (meeting notes attached - see p.7 for full list). A draft protocol for developing a 'may be present map' will likely be ready to share in early June. Accordingly, we propose re-convening this group during the first week in June via video call. Please let me know if there are any scheduling conflicts with this time period and then we can start narrowing down a date/time.

Thank you,

Hilary

From: Beverlin, Steven K -FS <steven.beverlin@usda.gov>

Sent: Monday, January 27, 2020 4:13 PM

To: Mark, Chuck -FS <chuck.mark@usda.gov>; Allen, Lydia R -FS <lydia.allen@usda.gov>; Probert, Cheryl -FS <cheryl.probert@usda.gov>; Upton, Carolyn -FS <carolyn.upton@usda.gov>; Anderson, Matthew D -FS <matthew.anderson3@usda.gov>; Bush, Jodi <jodi_bush@fws.gov>; Conard, Ben <ben_conard@fws.gov>; Cooley, Hilary <hilary_cooley@fws.gov>; Fortin-Noreus, Jennifer K <jennifer_fortin-noreus@fws.gov>; Swanson, Christopher <christopher_swanson@fws.gov>; Fisher, Sandi <sandi_fisher@fws.gov>; Berglund, Laura G <laura_berglund@fws.gov>

Cc: Savage, Christopher S -FS <christopher.savage@usda.gov>; Jackson, Scott -FS <scott.jackson@usda.gov>; Jacobson, Lee -FS <lee.jacobson@usda.gov>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Re: Bitterroot Ecosystem Discussions

Thanks Chuck,

Guess I didn't explain myself well. I agree we need deliverables and internally should set a timeline among ourselves to accomplish them.

I wouldn't share our timelines with the public at this point as they will hold us accountable to meet the timeline we set from the date they get the talking points.

Just a thought

Get [Outlook for iOS](#)

From: Mark, Chuck -FS <chuck.mark@usda.gov>

Sent: Monday, January 27, 2020 3:27:50 PM

To: Allen, Lydia R -FS <lydia.allen@usda.gov>; Probert, Cheryl -FS <cheryl.probert@usda.gov>; Upton, Carolyn -FS <carolyn.upton@usda.gov>; Anderson, Matthew D -FS <matthew.anderson3@usda.gov>; Beverlin, Steven K -FS <steven.beverlin@usda.gov>; Jodi_Bush@fws.gov <Jodi_Bush@fws.gov>; ben_conard@fws.gov <ben_conard@fws.gov>; Hilary Cooley <hilary_cooley@fws.gov>; Jennifer_fortin-noreus@fws.gov <Jennifer_fortin-noreus@fws.gov>; Swanson, Christopher <christopher_swanson@fws.gov>; Sandi Fisher <sandi_fisher@fws.gov>; Laura Berglund <laura_berglund@fws.gov>

Cc: Savage, Christopher S -FS <christopher.savage@usda.gov>; Jackson, Scott -FS <scott.jackson@usda.gov>; Jacobson, Lee -FS <lee.jacobson@usda.gov>

Subject: RE: Bitterroot Ecosystem Discussions

Thanks Lydia. I disagree with Steve in that we need some deliverables in the next few months given the interest Cheryl is drawing in Forest Plan Revision and the potential interest that we will attract

reengaging the public in our revision efforts over the next couple months. The media interest is going to increase also. Chuck.



Charles A. Mark, CF
Forest Supervisor
Forest Service
Salmon-Challis National Forest

p: 208-756-5111
c: 208-303-8100
f: 208-756-5151
chuck.mark@usda.gov

1206 South Challis Street
Salmon, ID 83467
www.fs.fed.us



Caring for the land and serving people

From: Allen, Lydia R -FS

Sent: Monday, January 27, 2020 3:04 PM

To: Mark, Chuck -FS <chuck.mark@usda.gov>; Probert, Cheryl -FS <cheryl.probert@usda.gov>; Upton, Carolyn -FS <carolyn.upton@usda.gov>; Anderson, Matthew D -FS <matthew.anderson3@usda.gov>; Beverlin, Steven K -FS <steven.beverlin@usda.gov>; Jodi_Bush@fws.gov; ben_conard@fws.gov; Hilary Cooley (hilary_cooley@fws.gov) <hilary_cooley@fws.gov>; Jennifer_fortin-noreus@fws.gov; Swanson, Christopher <christopher_swanson@fws.gov>; Sandi Fisher <sandi_fisher@fws.gov>; Laura Berglund <laura_berglund@fws.gov>

Cc: Savage, Christopher S -FS <christopher.savage@usda.gov>; Jackson, Scott -FS <scott.jackson@usda.gov>; Jacobson, Lee -FS <lee.jacobson@usda.gov>

Subject: Bitterroot Ecosystem Discussions

Importance: High

Good afternoon. Please find the talking points that Chris and I developed regarding last week's Bitterroot grizzly bear ecosystem meeting between FS and FWS leadership.

I should have the draft notes circulated by tomorrow morning.

Lydia



Lydia Allen
Regional Program Leader
Threatened, Endangered and Sensitive Species

U.S. Forest Service
Northern Region (R1)

p: 406-329-3558

Lydia.Allen@usda.gov

26 Fort Missoula Road
Missoula, MT 59804

www.fs.fed.us



This electronic message contains information generated by the USDA solely for the intended recipients. Any unauthorized interception of this message or the use or disclosure of the information it contains may violate the law and subject the violator to civil or criminal penalties. If you believe you have received this message in error, please notify the sender and delete the email immediately.